Alexandria Selectmen's Meeting Minutes August 16, 2022

- ❖ Members Present: George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler
- ❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
- ❖ The minutes from the August 2, 2022 meeting were approved.

Items Reviewed and Signed

- Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: Towle Map 418 Lot 67 (Camp Akita Road/McMurphy Road)
- Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: Santamaria Map 414 Lot 30 Supplemental (Foster Pond Rd)
- NH Dept. of Safety Grants Department Bureau FY 2022-23 Body-Worn and Dashboard Camera Fund Grant Program Application

Business

- > The Selectmen discussed a resident's concern on condition of Bog Road and Fletcher Farm Road. Paul Sirard, Road Agent, expressed that he realizes some of the dirt roads may be rough and that their condition will be addressed. The highway department limited work on Bog Road while turtles were hatching and they have been finishing up work related to paving.
- > Concerns were expressed about the Haynes Library building. The Selectmen are seeking people willing to service as library trustees and ideas on potential uses for the building.
- An update was provided on the tree that needs to be cut down on the village school property. The Cemetery Trustees are in contact with the power company that will need to move a line before the tree can be removed.
- Mr. Sirard expressed concerns on the brush left on the side of the road by the company clearing under the power lines along the road. The tree service is working for the power company that owns the poles. Mr. Caron said that Chief Suckling told him the tree service company will be returning to take care of the brush. Mr. Tuthill announced that he received notice that National Grid will be cutting along their power lines as well.
- Mr. Seeger expressed concerns about damage on Mathew Road during heavy rains.
- Ken Hall, Transfer Station Supervisor, expressed concerns with the amount of bulky waste brought to the transfer after the church fair. Mr. Hall said that the items sold at the church fair include items donated from Hebron and the Eastern Star that did not sell at their events. Mr. Hall stated that there were two full trucks of books and another four or five vehicles filled with other items. Mr. Hall would like to charge the church for the disposal of the items due to the large quantity and have a letter sent to the church explaining the situation.
- Mr. Hall updated the town on the status of their new truck; new tires have been put on and it has been inspected.
- Nancy McComas-Sharp inquired on the status of the new phone for Chief Suckling; Mr. Sirard stated that Chief Suckling has received his new phone.

Meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant

Also in attendance: Paul Sirard, Kenneth Hall, Steve LaCasse, Ed Skrobak, Larry Sharp, Nancy McComas-Sharp, Stephanie McComas, Brian Lewis, and Timothy Seeger